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0 ne  of the most  promis ing techno log ical  
applications for increasing the competitiveness 
of the taxi industry is the development of new 
mobile e-hail applications for all taxicabs as well 

as for- hire vehicles. These applications will attempt to "level the 
playing field" created by lopsided laws favoring Transportation 
Network Companies (TNCs). 

There are a number of publicly initiated projects by 
transportation regulators, as well as private industry efforts 
underway, to institute so called "universal taxi apps." The 
law firm of Windels Marx Lane 6 Mittendorf, LLP, in a partial 
pro bono or volunteer engagement with the City of Montreal, 

14 I JULY 2016 I www.tlcmag.com 

conducted a comprehensive survey and analysis of all 
pending projects. The firm assisted the Montreal "Innovation 
Committee" with recommendations for policy making. 

The full report can be accessed at: 

http://www.windelsmarx.com/resources/documents/ 
Study%20for%20a%20Central ized%20Appl icat ion% 
20for%20Taxis%20in%20Montreal%20-%20April%2020l 6.pdf. 

It will be showcased at the annual conference for the 
International Association of Transportation Regulators (IATR) 
in San Francisco (September 22-25, 2016) at a "universal taxi 
app workshop" for regulators. 

IIHS urges NHTSA to look beyond education 
to address speed problems
November 8, 2019

The National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration (NHTSA) should direct resources 
to more promising speed management 
measures, rather than courses intended to 
educate drivers about the dangers of speeding, 
the Insurance Institute for Highway Safety said 
in a recent regulatory comment.

NHTSA requested comments on a proposed study of the 
effects of a driver education course covering vehicle speeds, 
laws, and the risks of speeding. The course would be offered 
to licensed drivers with at least one speeding citation or 
conviction over the previous three years.

A large body of evidence shows that education has not been 
effective in addressing traffic safety issues such as alcohol 
impaired driving or seat belt use, Jessica Cicchino, IIHS vice 
president for research, wrote in the comment.

Moreover, drivers already know the risks of speeding, and 
that knowledge has not influenced their behavior.

Measures such as:
encouraging the use of automated enforcement and 
incentivizing automakers to install intelligent speed 
adaptation

technology that alerts speeding drivers or automatically 
slows the vehicle to ensure compliance with speed limits 
offer greater potential benefits than education. Promoting 
effective law enforcement strategies, safe speed limits and 
traffic calming techniques would also be beneficial.

•

•

Speeding has been a major factor in more than a quarter 
of traffic fatalities for over 30 years, so it is important that 
NHTSA focus on countermeasures that are likely to succeed, 
rather than further investigating ones that have already 
proved ineffective, Cicchino added.

According to the AAA Foundation for Traffic Safety’s 2018 
Traffic Safety Culture Index for instance, the majority of U.S. 
drivers believe that driving 15 mph over the speed limit on 
freeways and 10 mph over the speed limit on residential 
streets is very or extremely dangerous. Yet nearly as many 
drivers admit to having driven that fast over the past month.


